Board of Boiler Rules Board Meeting Minutes 
September 11, 2020
10:00 a.m.
(Google Meet)

Boiler Board Members				DLI Staff
Ashwani Gupta, Chairman			Matthew Helminiak, Commissioner
Brian Wodka 					Steven Lakin, Deputy Commissioner
Carey Dove 					Steve Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector
Eric Harvey					David Dearborn, Program Manager, Safety Inspections
Kevin Mulvey					Mischelle VanReusel, Regulatory & Grants Coordinator
Richard Ludlow					Jenny Baker, Asst. Attorney General
John Dunnock					Bruce King, Maryland State Boiler Deputy
						Kraig Ames, Maryland State Boiler Deputy
						Tiffany Jones, Board Coordinator 
Public Present 
Erik Peterson
Glenn Costa
Micale Gianmarco
Jeffrey Dolan
John Weston
Tom Jones
Tom Pepper
	
In accordance with applicable public notice requirements, a meeting of the Board of Boiler Rules was held on Friday, September 11, 2020.  Dr. Ashwani Gupta, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. 
The Boiler Board met virtually using the Google Meet platform. Dr. Gupta started the meeting by covering virtual meeting protocols.
Dr. Gupta did a roll call for attendees. The meeting quorum was met with 100% board attendance.
The minutes were reviewed and approved with the change by Boiler board member, Brian Wodka to correct the name of Dave Zalusky’s company to CNA.
Brian Wodka made a motion to approve the minutes with the aforementioned change. The motion was seconded by Carey Dove and carried unanimously. 
Commissioner Helminiak thanked the board members for their patience and participation.  The Commissioner specifically noted the work of those board members on subcommittees for the many dedicated hours that made it possible to be able to present their work to the Board. The Commissioner’s report closed with an invitation to contact him or Dave Dearborn with any related questions as they were in the office daily during the pandemic. 
Commissioner Helminiak reported that there were no Boiler related bills introduced during the prior legislative session. 
Mischelle VanReusel reported that other than the work on the subcommittee, nothing had changed regulatorily. She invited Brian Wodka to report out and share an update on the subcommittee’s work. 
Brian Wodka’s regulatory subcommittee met 4-5 times with the goal of updating antiquated regulatory versions of related COMAR laws. The three objectives covered in the subcommittee was 1. adoption of a consensus standard. 2. Do we need to adopt every single code from the time of installation 3. The cost of yearly adoption of the codes. 
The consensus of the subcommittee is that the ownness of compliance is on the owner and if in question, the state has access to the ensure that the boilers are in compliance. The other option is to adopt the latest COMAR version’s every two years. It will now become the Boards responsibility to adopt and incorporate the most recent COMAR codes. The decision was made to move anything to the current code year and table more difficulty issues for a later date.
Brian Wodka made the motion to adopt the COMAR changes as described. Kevin Mulvey seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Chairman Gupta thanked Brian Wodka and the subcommittee for their work. 
Erik Peterson, Engineering Manager from Perdue made a presentation requesting that the Board approve the installation of the Persal 10 project with the provisions noted below. 
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After the presentation, Chairman Gupta asked for comments and feedback. At that time, Brian Wodka disclosed that he was on-site with Chief Boiler Inspector, Steve Noonan when the inspection occurred. 
Steve Noonan stated that he reviewed the presentation and proposal in detail and is recommending the approval of the installation of PERSAL 10 based on three criteria; 1. COMAR laws title 12, subtitle 9,       2. The unit meets ASME regulations 3. the installation meets prior approval of the board for non -close pressure relief valves but added that the there is one stipulation for a built -in safeguard. 
Dr. Gupta opened the floor for comments and feedback. 
Brian Wodka asked if the installation would be subject to annual inspection to which the Steve Noonan said that an annual inspection would occur.
Kevin Mulvey asked Perdue representatives for the measurement NAWT, the capacity and what measurement the rupture disc would be set. Perdue representatives responded by stating that the NAWT measuring is 90 or 95 Bar, the current safety relief pressure is 90 bar and the rupture disc would be set at 90 bar. 
Kevin Mulvey asked what type of monitoring system would specifically be designed for this system and if the sensitivity can be preset and if that was a concern for the chief inspector. Erik Peterson responded that an FDA approved pressure switches with safety switches can be ordered adjustable or non- adjustable. 
Chief Inspector Steve Noonan’s recommendation was to allow Perdue to install a rupture disk between the system and the safety valve at a lower pressure than recommended by ASME code in order to allow the system to be hermetically sealed.  Additionally, the control system of the refinery of the boiler system will be monitored between the rupture disk and the safety value in the case of the detection of pressure that proves that the rupture disk has developed a fault. 
Brian Wodka made a motion to adopt the recommendation and grant the variance. Carey Dove seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
 Steve Noonan provided a program update noting that there are 8 fully commissioned boiler inspectors and one open position that would be filled when the hiring freeze is lifted. He continued to say that there are 133 active special inspectors in the field. Seminars will start in February 2021 since all current Maryland Inspectors commission will expire on March 1, 2021. He closed by stating that there are 3 office staff that handle daily functions. There are 54,481 active objects and 44,687 short objects in the state of Maryland. Inspections are still occurring during Covid. There were an average of overdue inspection of 1,500 at the end of the year. As of September 10, 2020, there were 4,984 overdue inspections. 
Chairman Gupta welcomed Chief Boiler Inspector Noonan and said that he and the Board looked forward to working with him in his new role.
Kevin Mulvey asked the chief about continuing the grace period after the state of emergency is lifted to avoid undue fines. Chief Noonan said that he would analyze the data and then consider overdue and fines on a case-by-case basis.
Chairman Gupta asked Asst. Attorney General Jenny Baker if there were any additional recommendations or comments surrounding the variance. Attorney Baker responded that are no additional comments and encouraged everyone remain safe. 
Kevin Mulvey asked what would happen if successor boiler inspector did not require a yearly inspection. Brian Wodka commented that the actual request is to name plate is Section 1 and to be installed at Section 8. Chief Noonan thanked Brain for the clarification. 
A tentative meeting was scheduled for Friday, December 11, 2020. 
Brian Wodka made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Carey Dove seconded the motion and Board members agreed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 11:17 a.m.
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Given the long history of safety with the HP Lux Self-Recirculating,
Hermitically-Sealed Steam Generator design, working in both Section | and
Section VIIl, Div 1 installations, we request the Board of Labor and Industry
approve the installation of the PERSAL 10 project with the following
provisions:

* Section VIIl, Div 1 system installation

+ Section | boiler plate on steam generator

* Rupture discs installed to protect boiler from air/Oxygen ingress

« No pumps (feedwater or make-up water) for safe operation by

preventing air/Oxygen ingress.




